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LOCAL
City of Los Angeles
Today, the Los Angeles City Council voted (11-3 Holden, Pacheco Walters voting no, Svorinich absent) to approve the amended Chief Legislative Analyst’s (CLA) and Department of Transportation (LADOT) reports relative to the City’s efforts to establish a Transportation Zone in the San Fernando Valley.

Council Member Laura Chick offered an amendment (approved 11-3; Holden, Ridley-Thomas, Walters voting no, Svorinich absent), which authorizes LADOT to expend $77,500 for consultants to conduct a “bottoms up” analysis of the cost of operating the zone and a review of the MTA’s divestiture data.  However, if the MTA Board should approve a motion by Mayor Richard Riordan to fund the financial analysis, LADOT is instructed not to expend the funds.  Additionally, the amendment requests Council Members from the impacted districts of the proposed valley zone to submit to the City Council President within 15 days, nominations for both a primary representative and an alternate on the interim Joint Powers Authority board.  If you should require more information on this item, please contact Wilbur Babb, Jr. at (213) 922-2267.

County of Los Angeles
Today, the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors unanimously approved its updated  federal goals and policies as it relates to the 106th Congress.  Included in the County’s federal legislative program are the following transportation related items:
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· Support  federal transportation appropriations for the San Gabriel Valley Highway Rail Grade Crossing Improvement Program (Alameda Corridor East), for safety and mobility improvements to grade crossings along the rail lines between downtown Los Angeles and the Los Angeles/San Bernardino County lines.

· Support funding for clean fuel buses and for bus maintenance facility improvements.

· Support efforts to work collaboratively with regional transportation agencies to secure funding for transportation projects in Los Angeles County.

· Support proposals which expand the proposed Federal Highway Administration (FHA) rule on design-build to cover transit projects and bus facilities.

· Support proposals which ensure that sound walls are listed as an eligible expenditure for FHA funds. 

If you should require more information on this item, please contact Marisa Valdez Yeager at (213) 922-2262.
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